
March 7th 

Board Metting 

Minutes 

The March 2024 Board Meeting was brought to order on Thursday March 7th at the Wellborn Community 
Center in Wellborn, FL at 7:10 pm. The board approved Dennis Daudelin as a new member. Dennis is a 
Veteran, and he is looking for a Mustang.  

General Meeting Minutes March, 2024 

The meeting was brought to order at Wellborn Community Center at Wellborn, FL at 7:20 pm by our 

President Shirley McManus. Shirley started by letting us know the 8th Annual Antique Engine and Tractor 

Show was Saturday from 9:00 am-12:00pm. Also, the Mystery Breakfast will be on the 23rd of March rain 

or shine. 

Roy gave a Report on our finances. He reported the balance of our checking account and what bills he 

paid. 

Ralph let us know that Dave Staple was healing quickly and he may renew his membership. 

Shirley talked about Ronda’s knee getting better. Shirley let us know she is going to have cataract surgery. 

Shirley announced the birthdays and anniversaries of the club members.     

Shirley talked about the Olustee Festival. She said there was only parking for 6 cars. She mentioned that 

the cars could not be seen because they were parked behind the Fire Trucks. She said that it was difficult 

to get out. She was not sure about doing this next year. 

Shirley went over the Chili Cookoff at the American Legion. She said the weather was good, and there were 

19 cars there.  Alex won 3rd place and the Veterans Award. Congratulations Alex. She also mentioned the 

Strawberry Festival. The festival had car shows on the 24th and 25th.  The weather was great both days. 

Ralph gave the Oil Can report.  He pointed out the Safey Tech article and the insurance tips.  He also handed 

out some information on J.C. Taylor about their coverage. 

Kelly and Ralph gave an account of the AACA Annual Meeting and Award Banquet.  While at the convention 

they visited the Smithsonian National Air and Space Museum.  They had a wonderful time. 

Don spoke about the website and said our website won a Merit of Excellent Award.  He also mentioned 

the judging was not done right. 

Shirley let us know that Ken will be playing at Hardee’s on Friday the 29th. She also said that the Shamrock 

Fly-In is on Saturday, March 16th. 

Shirley let us know that we would meet at 8:00 am at Parkview Baptist Church for the Mystery Breakfast. 

Shirley also thank Doreen Hoffman and Michelle Huntsman for stepping up the help with the renewal of 

the Ads for the Oil Can.  

Shirley also announced the June 1st is the Blueberry Festival and that they would have new awards for the 

people choice awards. Don will get the plates for the trophies. Shirley will do the parade this year. Michelle 



and Roy will park cars. The Smiths will be leading the cars. The Rock Bluff Band will be performing there 

this year.  

Kelly did the 50/50 and Diane Partington won.  Congratulations, Diane! 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:00 pm. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


